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Topic:    FRC & AASB 
 

Hansard Page: E97 

 
 
Senator Wong asked: 
 

 
 
Answer: 
 
The Financial Reporting Council (FRC) has made representations to the International 
Accounting Standards Board (IASB) regarding concerns expressed in Australia about 
the application of International Financial Reporting Standards to investment schemes 
during meetings between the FRC Chairman and the IASB in June and November 
2005.  The AASB has indicated that it has also made representations on these issues 
to IASB staff and Board members by emails and at least one telephone conference 
between late 2004 and mid 2005.  The Australian IASB Board member, Mr Warren 
McGregor, has been kept informed on these issues.   
 
In terms of the work that is being progressed in this regard, the New Zealand standard 
setter (the Financial Reporting Standards Board) is currently leading a project looking 
at some of the issues regarding the application of International Financial Reporting 
Standards to co-operatives and investment schemes.  The AASB is playing a support 
role in this project as part of the cooperative relationship between the AASB and the 
New Zealand standard setter.   
 
 




